DAVID J. ERB
& COMPANY

REALTY SERVICES

March 29, 2022

Sarah Wile

City of Aurora - Planning Department

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Suite 2300

Aurora, Colorado 80012

Re: Abilene Station - Letter of Authorization

Dear Sarah:

Authorization:

This letter is being submitted on behalf of Abilene Station, LLC, (f/n/a Abilene Corporate Center LLC), the "Property
Owner", and hereby authorizes Cortland and Norris Design to submit planning and entitiement documents on behalf
of the Property Owner.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Abilene Station LLC

David J. Erb & Corcany, marEiL

David J. Erb

President
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